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Wellfleet Board of Selectmen 
Minutes of the Meeting of April 27, 2010 

Wellfleet Public Library, 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Chairman Dale Donovan, Jacqueline Wildes-Beebe, Jerry Houk, Michael May 
and Ira Wood; Town Administrator Paul Sieloff. 
 
Chairman Dale Donovan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Open Session 
Arlene Kirsch asked about appointments and bylaws for the Personnel Board.  
 
Lisa Radke from Nauset Middle School Educational Partnership asked for a vote of 
support for Teacher Appreciation Week, May 2-10, 2010. 
 
MOTION 10-0156:  Wood moved to sign the statement of support.  Houk seconded, and 
the motion carried 5-0. 
 
Licenses 
MOTION 10-0157:  Wood moved to approve a Common Victuallar’s license for Udderly 
Fantastic, Inc. d/b/a A Nice Cream Stop.  May seconded, and the motion carried 5-0. 
 
Appointments 
MOTION 10-0158:  Wood moved to approve the appointment of Francis Metell, Jr. to be a 
Relief Dispatcher for the Communications Department.  Houk seconded, and the motion 
carried 5-0. 
 
Use of Town Property 
MOTION 10-0159:  May moved to approve the application from Jody Craven of Cape Cod 
Bay Challenge to use White Crest Beach and Parking Lot from 12:00-6:00 p.m. on 
Saturday, June 12, 2010 for a Varsity Race.  Wood seconded, and the motion carried 5-0. 
 
New Business 
Selectmen considered a request from Habitat for Humanity for a waiver of dump fees 
during the construction of the Habitat House at 285 Chequessett Neck Road.  The 
Selectmen said the request should be handled by the Board of Health.   
 
MOTION 10-0160:  Wood moved to forward the Habitat Humanity request to the Board of 
Health with the support of the Board of Selectmen.  May seconded, and the motion 
carried 5-0.   
 
Future Concerns 
Houk had concerns about replacement of the Police Chief and others about shellfishing 
issues.   
 
Minutes of 4/5/10 and 4/13/10 
MOTION 10-0161:  Wood moved to approve the minutes of April 5, 2010.  May seconded, 
and the motion carried 3-0. 
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MOTION 10-0162:  May moved to approve the minutes of April 13, 2010.  Houk seconded, 
and the motion carried 3-0. 
 
Other Business 
Donovan suggested sending a letter of appreciation to Town Moderator Harry Terkanian 
thanking him for his efficient handling of Town Meeting.   
 
From the floor, Bob Kelly of the Finance Committee discussed raising fees 
incrementally.  Paul Sieloff discussed fees as a source of revenue to the Town.   
 
Public Hearing 
Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas came forward to discuss a proposal to raise the 
canoe rack rental fees at Gull Pond from $50.00 to $75.00 per season.  Paul Sieloff said 
the plan involved charging more for the racks closest to the water.  The Board discussed 
the merits of providing the rack rentals.  Thomas said that the DPW will build additional 
racks for this season.  Paul Sieloff suggested charging $100 for the season.  Thomas 
considered having prime spots available for people over 60.   
 
Ben Zehnder said that the public hearing advertisement had not been for $100.   
 
MOTION 10-0163:  Houk moved to approve the increase to $75 of canoe rack rental fees 
at Gull Pond.  Wood seconded, and the motion carried 5-0.   
 
Adjournment 
MOTION 10-0164:  Wood moved to adjourn the meeting.  Houk seconded, and the 
meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary 
 


